
Praises! 

Several Christmas 
outreach 

opportunities 

Thomas’ first 
devotional in Bahasa 

Spiritual growth 
amongst our Meeting 

Point family

Dear supporting churches and praying friends, 

 We hope each of you enjoyed a wonderful Christmas season celebrating our Saviour. May 
this new year be one of growth in all areas of our lives! 

Christmas Blessings 
 We had a wonderful and busy Christmas season of ministry here in 
Indonesia. Kezia invited our Meeting Point Ladies over to our home for a 
Christmas party where they baked cookies and put together gift bags for 
the children and women at the Ruth House, a local orphanage and 
women’s home. Our family dropped off the goodies later that week and 
the children and women were very appreciative.  
 Our family enjoyed a quiet Christmas morning. For Christmas 
dinner, we invited four of our young people over. They are from a remote 
Indonesian island but are living here in the city to study. They are also 
young in the faith - all of them have been saved within the past couple of 
years. Although they have just started attending Meeting Point in 2019, 
they are some of our most faithful in church and serve in our music ministry. 
They are so eager to grow in the faith but still struggle with some issues 
from their past, especially since their families are Muslim and do not know 
that they have professed their faith in Christ. For their safety, we cannot 
mention their names but please pray for these four our young people. 

Starting the New Year with a New Opportunity  
 On New Years Eve, we enjoyed a fun night with some of our 
Meeting Point family at our home. This was an especially memorable 
night for our family because it was Thomas’ first time giving a devotional 
completely in Bahasa! Our people were very encouraged and even 
responded with some more questions for him afterwards. Please 
continue to pray for both of our journeys in language learning.  

 We will have more ministry responsibilities to shoulder this new 
year and we understand it will be a busy time. Please pray for spiritual 
wisdom as we have many big decisions to make this year on the field.  

      In His Service, 
      Thomas, Kezia, Kalel and Erielle Bui 
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Prayer Requests 

Wisdom and 
understanding in 

language learning 
  

Upcoming VISA 
renewal in 

February  



 


